
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WHAT’S HAPPENING 
A column used to promote non-profit community events as well as a bonus promo for our advertisers. 

If you wish to have your non-profit event listed please contact the Town Office. 

JAN. 1  NEW YEAR’S DAY 

JAN. 6 Bridal Shower for Whitney Bredy, 2:00 pm, St. Joseph Catholic Church 

JAN. 7 After Christmas Tea, 2:30 pm, Eatonia Oasis Living 

JAN. 13  Minor Hockey Day, Eatonia Arena 

JAN. 13 Cowboy Poetry & Music, 8:00 pm, Eatonia Community Hall, Advance Tickets Only 

JAN. 16  West Central Play Mobile (Preschoolers) 

JAN. 22 Farm to Table Cooking Class – Lentil Edition, 5:30 pm, Eatonia Hall Kitchen, Advance Registration Only 

JAN. 25-27 Eatonia Oasis Players Present Suite Surrenders, 5:30 pm, Eatonia Community Hall, Advance Tickets Only 

FEB. 10 Mantario Lion’s Winter Festival, 11:30 am, Eyre Park 

FEB. 14 VALENTINE’S DAY 

FEB. 19 FAMILY DAY 

MARCH St. Patrick’s Day Stew Supper, Time and Date TBD, Eatonia Community Hall 

MAR. 17 ST. PATRICK’S DAY 

APR. 14 Sportsman Dinner featuring Theo Fleury, Eatonia Arena 

June 29-July 1 Big Ball Bash & Canada Day Celebrations 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE 

Happy New Year All! 

Welcome to 2018, I am looking forward to turning over the calendar and getting a new year 

under way. At the end of November there was an open town meeting, a big thank you to all 

those who came out to ask questions and provide suggestions, it was appreciated by myself, 

council, and administration.  

By now everyone would have received their blue recycling bin before Christmas. Please put all 

of your clean acceptable recyclables in this bin and place it on the street by 7:00 am for the 

first pick-up on THURSDAY JANUARY 4TH. All information regarding what can be recycled, bin 

placement, and an annual pick-up schedule can be found on our website at www.eatonia.ca. 

There are no changes to garbage pick-up at this time but expect other changes to the towns 

waste services in the future as we continue to talk about ways to encourage waste diversion 

from the nuisance grounds. 

Speaking of waste, what is your opinion on a compost program; should we look at ways to 

divert grass clippings and other yard waste? 

The Housing Authority is in need of 2 new board members. This group looks after Corcoran 

Place and meet only 8 to 10 times a year. 

Did you know that the town can provide custom work? Before calling someone from out of 

town give the town office a call.  

Yours Truly, 

 

Steven Schwartz 

JANUARY 2018 

 

 

 

 

Like us on Facebook 

Town of Eatonia 
Stay up to date on community 

news & events! 

Town Office & Town 
Crew  

Will be closed 
 

Monday, January 1 

For New Year’s Day 

THANK YOU 

to everyone who dropped off 

cards and treats over for the 

Christmas season! 

It is truly appreciated. We wish 

you all the best in 2018! 

Town Council & Staff 

 

 

http://www.eatonia.ca/
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BUSINESS LICENSES 
 

The town office will be mailing out notices.  
 

Thank you in advance for your payment. 
 

 

PET LICENSES 
 

 Please renew your licenses by  

February 1, 2018.  

 If your pet already has a license, please 

remember to bring the license number in when  

you come in to renew. 
 

Spayed or Neutered $15.00/each 

Not Spayed or Neutered $20.00/each 

  

  

EMERGENCY PHONE NUMBERS 
 

Town of Eatonia is upgrading an emergency contact 

list for the office. We ask that all rate payers please 

submit the best phone number to contact you at in 

the event of an emergency. Forms to fill out can be 

picked up at the office or printed off our website at 

www.eatonia.ca  

Please submit these ASAP to the Town Office or by 

emailing eatonia@sasktel.net  

 

 

NUISANCE GROUND HOURS 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday 1:00pm – 6:00pm 

Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 9:00am – 12:00pm 

Closed Sundays & Stat Holidays 

 

Closed Monday, January 1st   

 

TAXES 
 

The Town is offering tax discounts for 

prepayment of 2018 taxes. The following 

discounts will be applied to any tax payments 

made during that month: 
 

January – 6% 

February – 5% 

March – 4% 

April – 3% 

May – 2% 

June – 1% 
 

If you have any questions feel free to  

call the office 

 
GARBAGE PICK-UP 

 

Due to the Town Office & Town Crew holiday 
hours garbage pick-up will occur on 

 

 Tuesday January 2nd at 8:00 a.m. 
 

Regular garbage pick-up will resume every 

Monday morning at 8:00 a.m.  

EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the Town of Eatonia 

Rates: 
Regular Classifies (5-6 Lines) 

Paid in advance RATE $12 OTHERWISE $21 

Box classified ads $21 
 

1/8 Page Ad $19 

1/4 Page Ad $37 

1/2 Page Ad $58 

Full Page Ad $105
 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/4 Page Ad $20 

1/2 Page Ad $28 

Full Page Ad  $51 
 

GST is not included in above pricing 
 

PH: 306-967-2251 Fax: 306-967-2267 

Email: newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 
 

**DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS  

IS THE 22ND OF EACH MONTH** 

RECYCLING PICK-UP 
 

The Town of Eatonia has introduced a new 
curbside recycling program. January pick-ups 

will occur on January 4th and January 18th (every 
two weeks). Please have your bin out on the 

street by 7:00 a.m. 
 

http://www.eatonia.ca/
mailto:eatonia@sasktel.net
mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
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Stop by the branch to enter your name for 2 

tickets to a Huskie Home game.   

Draws are made every Wednesday. 
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January Rec News 

Happy New Year! 

Arena: 

The arena has been quite busy with skating club, hockey 

practices and games, a tournament, the Canada 150 

Skating Day, school skating and lots of the community 

enjoying skating and shiny! 

This month we have our Minor Hockey Day on  

January 13th and the day will showcase absolutely every 

minor hockey team with players from our community!  

Stop by to watch some hockey, enjoy homemade soup 

or a burger and buy tickets to take a chance on the 

many great raffle table prizes or buy a ticket to have a 

chance at winning the Quad Raffle early bird prize for a 

table of 8 at the Sportsman Dinner & Auction! 

 

Minor Hockey Day Schedule: 

8:30am – Initiation vs. Leader 
 

10:00am – Novice vs. Kindersley #2 
 

12:00pm – Atoms vs. Dodsland 
 

2:00pm – Peewee vs. Outlook 
 (local players Brayden Aldridge,  
Chase Oomen and Joel Stevens) 

 

4:00pm – Bantam Girls vs. Tisdale  
(local girls Abrie Hayes, Kenzie Punter,  

Dani Stallmann, Trinity Connolly) 
 

6:00pm – Bantam Boys vs. Macklin  
(local players John Stevens and Kyle Theaker) 

 

8:00pm – Midgets vs. Unity  
(local players Turner Somerville and Taylen Solvberg) 

 
Hockey Games for January: 

 

Friday, January 5th 6pm – Novice vs. Dodsland 
Saturday, January 6th 10am – Initiation vs. Kindersley 

Sunday, January 7th 11am – Initiation vs. Eston 
Friday, January 12th 6pm – Novice vs. Eston 

Saturday, January 13th – MINOR HOCKEY DAY 
Sunday, January 14th 10am – Initiation vs. Kindersley #1 
Friday, January 19th 5pm – Initiation vs. Kindersley #4 

Saturday, January 20th 8pm – Huskies vs. Kerrobert 

Hockey Games for January continued: 
 

Sunday, January 21st 4pm – Bantams vs. Unity 
Sunday, January 21st 6:30pm – Huskies vs. Luseland 
Friday, January 26th 8:30pm – Huskies vs. Luseland 

Saturday, January 27th – POSSIBLE Atom Tournament 
Saturday, January 27th 8pm – Huskies vs. Kerrobert 

 
The Eatonia & District Recreation Board is opening the 

arena for free public skating and shinny from December 

23rd – January 7th!  Enjoy some fun and exercise at the 

arena with your family and friends over the holidays!  

Please check the Arena for the most up to date 

schedule of Public Skating and Shinny times or join 

Eatonia and District Recreation on Facebook to view the 

schedule.  Please keep in mind that the schedule is 

subject to change for games, practices and ice rentals. 

Thanks to all the families who took part in the Canada 

150 Skating Day!  The turnout was fantastic and 

everyone had a great time.  Thanks to Catherine 

Higginbotham for volunteering her expertise as a face 

painter and to Amanda Longmuir for helping get 

everything set up. 

Co-ed Rec Volleyball: 

Volleyball will resume on Sunday, January 14th!  We will 

have youth (ages 12-16) at 6:30pm and adults (17 years 

and up) at 7:30pm.  All skill levels are more than 

welcome so come on out for some fun and exercise.   

Fitness Class: 

The 1 Hour Fitness class started on Tuesday, December 

12th.  This class is ½ hour of dance based cardio and ½ 

hour of weight training.  We will continue with 4 more 

weeks of this class starting January 9th.  Drop-ins are 

welcome for $15/class.  If you have any questions 

please call Vanessa at 306-460-7130.  
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 Quad Tickets: 

The Recreation Board is selling raffle tickets on a 2017 

Arctic Cat Alterra 500 Quad and 2017 Arctic Cat 150 

Quad.  The tickets are $20 each and are available from 

Recreation Board members and Minor Hockey parents.  

The main draw will be held at the Big Bash Ball 

Tournament but there is an early bird draw at Minor 

Hockey Day for a table of 8 at the Sportsman Dinner 

featuring Theo Fleury!  Get your tickets for a chance at 

the early bird prize! 

Sportsman Dinner: 

The planning is underway for the Sportsman Dinner & 

Auction being held on Saturday, April 14th 2018.  We are 

very excited to have Theo Fleury join us to share his 

inspirational story!  Sponsorship packages have gone 

out but if you did not receive one and would like to 

make a donation please contact Vanessa at 306-460-

7130.  Major sponsorships, cash donations and auction 

items are all needed to make this event a great success 

and we appreciate everyone’s support!   

Eatonia and District Recreation Board: 

The Recreation Board is currently looking for a board 

member.  If you are interested in joining the Recreation 

Board please stop by the Rec Office or call Vanessa at 

306-460-7130.  Thanks! 

Sask Lotteries Trust Fund Grants: 

Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan Lotteries 

products such as Lotto 6/49, Western 6/49, and Scratch 

& Win are placed in the Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust 

Fund.    Grants from this fund are used to support more 

than 12,000 sport, culture, recreation and community 

groups in the province.  Community groups in Eatonia 

receive funding from the Saskatchewan Lotteries Grant 

Program.  Please contact the Recreation Director if you 

have more questions about this program. 

Eatonia Recreation Office Hours: 

Monday – Thursday 
8:00a.m. – 5:00p.m.  (closed for lunch) 

Eatonia Recreation Office 
Box 405 Eatonia, SK  S0L 0Y0 

Phone:  306-460-7130 
Email:  eatoniarec@sasktel.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday, September 1st Erica Palmer for $75.00 

Friday, September 8th Terry Boychuk for $75.00 

Friday, September 15th Yvette Gareau for $75.00 

Friday, September 22nd Don Punter for $75.00 

Friday, September 29th Shawn Larock for $75.00 

Friday, September 29th Carmen Tadich for $125.00 

Friday, October 6th Kyle Adams for $75.00 

Friday, October 13th Joanne Bredy for $75.00 

Friday, October 20th Mona Antoni for $75.00 

Friday, October 27th Carrie Francis for $75.00 

Friday, November 3rd Bryan Somerville for $75.00 

Friday, November 9th Shannon Lothammer for $75.00 

Friday, November 17th Trisha Lee for $75.00 

Friday, November 24th Pat Lee for $75.00 

Friday, November 24th Terry Boychuk for $125.00 

Friday, December 1st Dale Bredy for $75.00 

Friday, December 8th Brad Bailey for $75.00 

Friday, December 15th Carole Schaeffer for $75.00 

Friday, December 22nd Vanessa Price for $75.00 

Friday, December 29th Brenda Radies for $75.00 

Friday, December 29th Colleen Humeny for $125.00 
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100 1st Avenue West  

Leader, SK 
 

Monday to Friday 8:30 – 5:30 

Saturday 10:00 – 3:00 

Excluding Holidays 
 

 

(306) 628-4000 

Toll Free 844-494-0004 
 

We offer: 

- medication reviews 

- pill packs at no cost to you 

- smoking cessation 

- drug-free therapy for insomnia 

- braces, canes, walkers, & other 

aids for daily living 

- a wide variety of toys, gift ware, 

Hallmark cards, Coke/Pepsi products, 

household goods 
 

We deliver to Eatonia 

Follow us on Facebook 

New products, health information and 

in-store specials 
 

The family of the late Reiny Lothammer would like to 

thank friends, neighbors, colleagues, and relatives for 

all their acts of kindness and giving at the time of our 

great loss. For all the flowers, phone calls, cards, food, 

hugs and prayers we say thank you so much. Thank you 

also to all who came to dad’s funeral and those who 

made the lunch. We know what a busy time of year 

this is and we really appreciate the love and support.  

To the first responders, Trish Lee and Darren Donald, 

we thank you. 

 

God bless you all with sincere gratitude, 

Betty Lothammer 

Don & Donna 

Brian & Heather 

Heather & Kim 

Daryl & Shannon 
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Once again, another amazing old fashioned Christmas 

has come and gone! We would like to thank the 

following volunteers who made this day such a 

success! 

-Laura Hayes for her amazing voice and beautiful 

music. 

-The Lions Club for set up, clean up, the fish pond and 

bath tub races. 

-Santa! 

-Fritz and Shelley Eckstein, Rhonda Somerville, and 

Shannon Lothammer for prep. Shannon Miller and 

Sherry Craney serving up great hotdogs, chilli, and free 

hot chocolate and coffee. 

-Annette Palmer for pictures with Santa. 

-All the ladies in Santa’s Hut as well as Eaton School 

volunteers for wrapping. 

-The 21-44 Store for free cotton candy. 

-Amy Knuttila for always being so good with helping 

the kids with crafts. 

-The day is not the same without Ron Becker and his 

family and team of horses giving sleigh rides. 

-Julie Nunweiler for getting volunteers from Eaton 

School. 

-Ted Miller 

-J.C. Coates for learning the ropes. 

-The R.M. of Chesterfield and Town of Eatonia for free 

hot chocolate and coffee at the Huskies game. 

-The Eatonia Huskies for the skate with the Huskies 

and the Rec Board for the free skate. 

-The Heritage Committee for free hot chocolate and 

cookies. 

-The catering committee would like to thank the 

Prairie Centre Credit Union for the donation of buns 

and hot dogs for this event. 

Thank you to the people of this community for your 

awesome support! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

APARTMENT FOR RENT 
 

One Bedroom Non-Smoking Apartment 

Includes stove and fridge 

Shared washer and dryer 

 

Available approximately  

January 15, 2018 

 

For more information 

Contact Cheryl at 

967-2846 (home) 

Or 

967-2251 (work) 

 
Eatonia and District Health Care Foundation 
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A C T I V I T I E S / E V E N T S  T H I S  M O N T H :  

-  M O R N I N G  E X E R C I S E S ,  B A K I N G ,  M A N I C U R E S ,  G U E S S  T H E  W O R D  

-  A N N  D A V E Y  O R G A N I Z E D  A  S P E C I A L  C H R I S T M A S  C H U R C H  S E R V I C E  F O R  U S !   T H E  

D E C O R A T I O N S  W E R E  B E A U T I F U L  A N D  T H E  F O O D  W A S  D E L I C I O U S ! ! T H E  R E S I D E N T S  

L O V E D  T H E I R  G I F T S !   T H A N K  Y O U ,  A N N ,  F O R  A L L  Y O U  D O  F O R  T H E  R E S I D E N T S !  

- E A T O N  S C H O O L  G R A D E  7 , 8  A N D  9  A R T  S T U D E N T S  D E C O R A T E D  T H E  N O R T H  W I N G  

D O O R S ! !  T H E Y  A L L  L O O K  G R E A T !   T H A N K  Y O U !  

-  A M Y ’ S  P L A Y S C H O O L  S T U D E N T S  W E R E  H E R E  F O R  T H E I R  A N N U A L  C O O K I E  

D E C O R A T I N G !  W E  A L W A Y S  E N J O Y  W H E N  Y O U  C O M E  V I S I T !   

- T H E  E A T O N  S C H O O L  K I N D E R G A R T E N  C L A S S  C A M E  T O  E O L  O N  A N  E X C U R S I O N !   

T H E Y  D E C O R A T E D  C O O K I E S  W I T H  T H E  R E S I D E N T S  A N D  G O T  T H E I R  P A S S P O R T S  

S T A M P E D !   T H E  R E S I D E N T S  L O V E D  S P E N D I N G  T I M E  W I T H  A L L  O F  Y O U .  

- C R A F T S  W I T H  M A R I E !  D E C O R A T E D  B A G S  F O R  C H R I S T M A S  P R E S E N T S !  

- E A T O N  S C H O O L  S T U D E N T S  D E L I V E R E D  C O O K I E S  A N D  J O I N E D  U S  F O R  S O M E  

C H R I S T M A S  C A R O L I N G !   M R S .  L A R O C K  G A V E  E A C H  O F  T H E  S T U D E N T S  A  H A N D M A D E  

T O Q U E !  O N C E  A G A I N ,  W E  T H A N K  T H E  S T A F F  A N D  S T U D E N T S  O F  E A T O N  S C H O O L  F O R  

M A K I N G  T I M E  F O R  U S !  

T H E  E . O . L .  S T A F F ,  R E S I D E N T S  A N D  B O A R D  O F  D I R E C T O R S  W I S H  A  

M E R R Y  C H R I S T M A S  T O  E V E R Y O N E  A N D  A L L  T H E  B E S T  I N  2 0 1 8 !  

 

Happy Birthday to: 

Lorraine Goldade 

 

Thank you to UCW for hosting the 

monthly birthday party!!  We played 

game and sang some Christmas 

carols!   

A good time was held by all!! 

 

 

 

Resident Update:  We have 20 residents living at E.O.L. 

-Welcome to Doris Jones from Kindersley!   

-Welcome to Shirley Larock from Eatonia, who is here for Respite Care.  

-Welcome to Betty Lothammer!  We hope you come to enjoy your stay with us! 

 

(If you or a family member feel that you may need the services of our facility, 

now or in the future, talk to Cora at (306)967-2447 for more information.) 

 

CARDS/GAMES 

TUESDAY 

2:00 to 3:30 

Everyone 

Welcome!! 

BINGO!! 

Thursday 

2:30 to 3:30 

Bring your quarters!! 

Check out 

our 

facebook page!! 

EATONIA OASIS LIVING 

Newsletter                December 2017 

The Eatonia District Health Care Foundation provides the Handivan for the residents of E.O.L.  whether it be 
for appointments, trips to go sight seeing or shopping…Thank you for this!  Thank you to those who volunteer 
to drive the handivan as well! 
 

If  there is anyone who would like information on the trips that are planned, contact Vicki at 967-2447.  You 

are more than welcome to join us! 

Thank you to our Volunteers: 

-Marie Smith and her Craft Helpers!   Thanks, ladies! 

-Our Volunteers on the Handivan this month were Linda Radies, Craig 

Bews and Andy Richardson.  We could not go on bus outings without our 

volunteers! 

(If here is anyone who would like to volunteer their time to help out with an 

activity, serve afternoon or evening snack, drive residents to appointments or 

just come to visit, please call Vicki or Cora at (306)967-2447) 

 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

“AFTER CHRISTMAS TEA” 

JANUARY 7
TH

 2:30 

ENTERTAINMENT AND REFRESHMENTS! 

(HOSTED BY THE EATONIA HEALTH CARE AUXILIARY) 

~ 

AN EVENING OF  

COWBOY POETRY& MUSIC 

JANUARY 13 AT 8:00 

EATONIA COMMUNITY HALL 

$20—TICKETS AVAILABLE EATONIA TOWN OFFICE 

(PROCEEDS TO EOL) 

~ 

 

Thank you to all the men and women who provide the 

church services at Eatonia Oasis Living.  Fulfilling the 

residents’ spiritual needs is an important part of their care, 

and everyone at E.O.L. appreciates you very much.  Our 

services are Wednesday afternoons at 2:30 if anyone would 

like to join us.         

 

Thank you to everyone who has 
made a contribution of any kind to 

our facility. 
We appreciate it from the bottom 

of our hearts!! 
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CURBSIDE RECYCLING 

The Town of Eatonia has entered into an agreement with Triways Disposal Services to provide curbside recycle collection 

to residential residents. 

The recycling service is a single stream – a system where a recyclable materials, including cardboard, paper, plastics, tins 

and aluminum products, are placed unsorted in the blue recycle cart. A brochure will be mailed out with the next utility 

billing for your reference.  

All residents are encouraged to remove all recyclables from their waste stream and deposit them in their cart.  

Each cart provided to a residence shall be for the sole use of the owner or occupant of the residence; and carts shall not be 

removed from the residence by the owner or occupant, or used for any other purpose other than as permitted. The carts 

must remain and are registered to the said property, regardless of transfer of ownership of the property. If a cart is 

damaged due to negligence, lost and/or stolen it is considered the owner or occupant’s responsibility and could potentially 

result in you purchasing the cart in this matter.  

Unless otherwise instructed by the Town, users shall place carts on the street in front of their property with the cart wheels 

facing the curb allowing at least three (3) feet on all sides of the container.  

Carts must be placed for collections no later than 7 a.m. on scheduled collection day and no earlier than 6 p.m. the day 

prior to collection. Carts must not remain on the street longer than 12 hours after scheduled collection.  

Carts may not be emptied if: 

a) Contents of the cart are too heavy; 

b) The cart contains non-recyclable materials; 

c) The cart is over-filled so that the lid does not close; 

d) The cart is not accessible by the truck, due to improper placement next to vehicles, snow banks or other obstacles; 

and 

e) The cart was not placed at the curb by the appropriate time.  

An annual pick-up schedule and a list of acceptable materials will be mailed out with your utility notice. They can also be 

found on our website at www.eatonia.ca.  

 

Park It 
 

-Park the cart for pickup by 7:00 

a.m. on day of collection. 

-When there is a snow bank built up 

along the curb, make sure the 

container is out further than the 

snow as illustrated in drawing #2. 

 

 

Point it 
 

-Point lid arrows towards the street. 

-Close lid 

 

 

Space It 
 

-Ensure cart is 1 metre (3 feet) clear 

of all obstacles and not blocking 

traffic as illustrated in drawings #3 

and #4. 

 

http://www.eatonia.ca/

